
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

My Dear Trinitarians, 
 
If you are a gardener or a farmer, summer is the Ògrowing season,Ó or one of them, depending on the 
climate where you live.  We often talk too about human life as a time of seasons.  While there may be 
some comparison between humans and plants or crops, like 
all such comparisons, they collapse at a certain point---or 
should.  Why speak of human growth as a seasonal thing?  
Recent research indicates that our minds/bodies may continue to 
be able to change and grow in some ways even after conditions 
considered Òage-relatedÓ have set inÑ how much more true is 
this of our spirits?  Did you ever consider that the good news 
in Christ might actually be, not only that change and growth 
are possible in any season or moment of life, but also that 
change and growth are meant to be the norm?  Life is not a 
destination to be arrived at, and while we do often speak of it 
as a journey, donÕt we sometimes picture that journey as 
our unchanging best self, walking through a changing world?  The truth is so much more than that, 
because God is eternal and GodÕs grace and love and mercy are never-endingÑ there is no limit (and 
thus no season) on or for our continuous growth. 
 
This is so liberating.  We are only unfinished because we are creatures of a God who will not rest until 
we are at one with God in the life of God that is both endless variation and perfect stability.  We 
cannot ever be perfect, but the opportunity to grow ever closer and into the perfection that is God 
never ends.  Thus, the Christian Life truly and actually is endless growth and change when fully 
embraced.  The only standard we need seek to meet is the standard of God, and God is not only 
endlessly patient, but also forms us for life in GodÑ by the sacramentsÑ Baptism and Eucharist, and 
the invitation to walk in Christ as creatures of those gifts of grace. 
 
This isnÕt just abstraction, or pretty poetry.  It is a way to live; it is what the church looks like when 
deeply rooted in prayer, in GodÕs life.  We (the church) are really the church when we grow ever more 
deeply into mission. 
 
This Summer, make sure to take time not only to rest and replenish yourself, but also to think and pray 
about what it means to be GodÕs always-growing child, adopted by graceÑ and about the chance to 
invite others into this dance of change and delight.  The life in faith is always changing, and growth is 
always the point! 
 
With love in Christ, 
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PARISH HAPPENINGS 
 

!
Isabel!&!friends!at!Bible!Study!

!

!
Maundy!Thursday!Soup!Supper!

!

!
Choir!singing!on!Easter!Sunday!

!
Chef!Karl,!Pancake!Breakfast!

!

!
Palm!Sun.!arrangements,!courtesy!BSarane!Ross!
!

!
Children!singing!on!Easter!Sunday!



ENGAGEMENT! 
 

 
 

Cedric and Deborah Wagner of Roslyn Hts, NY/ 
Cape Town, South Africa are pleased to announce the 
engagement of their daughter Michelle Wendy to 
David, son of Isaac and Sandra Maldonado of 
Harriman, N.Y.  The groom-to-be is a graduate of 
New York University, an accomplished music 
producer, freelance web designer and a licensed NYS 
real estate agent. The bride-to-be is a graduate of 
Boston University, also a NYS licensed real estate 
agent and is studying to become a certified health 
coach. They met during a 2009 intramural 
kickball season.  The couple got engaged on the 
evening of May 5th, 2014 at the Brooklyn Promenade 
overlooking downtown Manhattan. They are enjoying 
their time together, and plans are in the works for a 
2015 wedding. 
 

TOUR DE HARBOR 
 BICYCLING EVENT 

 

 
Great turnout for the May 18 Tour de Harbor  biking 
event  which started at Trinity Church 

 
 
 
 

NEW ADDRESS FOR 
MARGUERITE HOLLMAN  

 

Former parishioner Marguerite Hollman has 
moved to a nursing home: 
 

Autumn Meadows 
1262 Defiance Highway 

Gambrills, Maryland 21054 
 
Drop her a note or card!   
 

TRINITY 
RECOGNITION SUNDAY  

& BRUNCH 
June 15 

 
 

Please plan to join us on June 15 as we celebrate 
the many contributions and gifts of our fellow 
parishioners who give so selflessly during the 
course of the year.  Whether it is giving a ride to 
someone who needs one, or visiting a fellow 
parishioner who can’t get out much, ushering or 
helping staff a special event, serving at the altar 
or singing forth praises, there is so much to 
celebrate.  We will recognize everyone during 
the 10 o’clock service, and then we will continue 
with a festive brunch and present some fun and 
funny awards.  If you have anyone you think 
should be specially mentioned, please let Margo 
know—we don’t want to miss anyone!  Take a 
break and enjoy this day of celebration with 
your Trinity family. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



OUTREACH  & MISSION  
 

 
 

Here is a summary of some of the Mission gifts and 
work coordinated by our Outreach Committee the 
first part of 2014. 
 
Gift towards funeral expenses by a local family that 
suffered a sudden tragedy; 
 

Funds for Gas for a person in need; 
 

Easter Wreaths for some of our seniors and shut-ins; 
 

SeamanÕs Church Institute (our Christmas efforts 
coordinated by Susan WednlandtÑ thank you Susan); 
 

We have now provided over 6,000 books to the bins 
we have set up in local Laundromats!  One of the 
owners recently shared with Dawn Weill how valuable 
this mission project has been; 
 

Our ÒValentineÕsÓ Backpack effort collecting 
underwear and socks for the North Shore Sheltering 
program was again a big success (Thanks to Sarane 
Ross for coordinating this effort, and to all who 
donated); and 
 

We also sent a donation of money to the North Shore 
Sheltering Program to assist with that program 
remaining open. 
 

See elsewhere in this T-bells to read about our new 
Bible Study! 
 

The Mission Work of our Outreach Committee is the 
work of the church!  We are all a part of this work, 
and we can be grateful and proud of all we are able to 
do! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

IN MEMORIAM  

 
 

Since the last issue of Trinity Bells a number 
of people with long connection to the parish, 
former parishioners and/or  family members 
of parishioners have died. They are loved and 
will be missed: 
 

Fred Aldred 
Condolences can be sent to his daughter, Jane 
Mc Kensie, 2701 Francis Scott Key Hwy., 
Taneytown, MD 21787-1905 
 
Richard S. Mendall 
(KathyÕs Dad) 
 

(If we have missed anyone, forgive us, and 
please let us know; we'll include them in the 
next issue.) 
 
 
 
 

 

 



FROM YOUR GRATEFUL ORGANIST & 
TRINITARIAN FOR OVER 30 YEARS… 

 
 
“…A PLACE OF REFRESHMENT" (Psalm 66:11) 
 

Trinity Church is that place. A place to find solace, 
strength and courage, friends, faith.  Trinity Church is 
filled with a loving, supportive community that comes 
together in prayer and song and contemplation of 
scripture each week.  
 

Early Sunday morning (May 25th) the house directly 
behind me - on the top of the very steep hill a few 
feet from my dwelling - exploded into a raging ball of 
fire, with shattered glass raining down with the sound 
of a mighty flood. It was terrifying and my upstairs 
neighbors and I didn't know if our home was to be 
crushed or burned, we just had to get out. We moved 
our cars to make way for Fire Trucks, we hastily 
threw on clothes and gathered a few things - what do 
you take with safety at stake and 5 minutes seems too 
long for contemplation?  
 

We were lucky. All seven people got out of the 
burning home. The fire was contained.  I got to 
church disheveled, but on time. At church we read 
Psalm 66 and I felt loved and cared for by God in 
Heaven and by my Trinity family on earth: 
 

"...We went through fire and water * but you brought 
us out into a place of refreshment."  
 

MUSIC NOTES:  
 

As we approach the summer hiatus of Choir and 
Church School, please stay connected with Trinity at 
home and other churches wherever you are. If you 
hear interesting music, please bring back programs 
(thank you to Barbara Holzkamp who has had the 
wonderful habit of doing this for years). The Choir 
will sing until mid-June; then there will be lovely, 
inspiring selections to enhance our worship every 
Sunday. There may also be some special musical 
concerts or activities - stay tuned! 
 

Martha Regelmann 

OMEGA ENSEMBLE CONCERT 
 

The Omega Ensemble Concert held at Trinity on 
May 18 was a wonderful event.  It included works by 
Rachmaninov, Beethoven, Schumann and 
Mendelssohn performed by talented young musicians 
from Lincoln Center (Kristen Lee on violin, Andrew 
Janss on cello and Kwan Li on piano).   There were 
also brief performances by “next generation” winners 
of international competitions, Alexandra Woroniecka 
on violin and Christian Wong on piano. 
 

The Omega Ensemble is a nonprofit chamber music 
organization in existence since 1973, whose mission is 
to introduce outstanding young artists to the public.  
 

 
Kwan Li, Kristen Lee & Andrew Janss of the Omega 
Ensemble joined us for coffee hour after the concert 

 

 
Alexandra Woroniecka 

 

 
Christian Wong 



CAN YOU COUNT? 

 
Every Monday a volunteer counts the weekly 
collection and any other amounts that have come in 
to the Church.  There used to be 4 volunteers, one for 
each week of the month, and even a fifth for that 
occasional extra week.  Right now there are only 3 of 
us, and one goes away for the winter. 
 

Would you be willing to come on a Monday, count 
the money, enter the pledge amounts on a sheet, fill 
out a deposit slip, make copies of any checks, and 
take the deposit to any TD Bank?  It takes anywhere 
from 25 minutes to an hour (when I don’t add it up 
properly).  It’s easy. We will train you.   Ronit is there 
to answer any questions.  And you will feel good 
knowing you are doing this service for our Church.  
How about it?  Call Mary Lou Minard, 516-482-6943 
to volunteer.  Please. 
 

And while we are speaking of checks… 
 

REMINDER... 
 

 When you put your pledge checks in the basket or in 
the mail, please remember to write your pledge 
number in the memo section of the check. This 
applies to online checking as well. This will help those 
who are counting and recording your pledges to be 
accurate and quick. If you do not remember your 
number, please call the church office (621-7925). 
Thank you. 
 

Mary Lou Minard 
 
 

 
TRINITY TRANSITIONS 

 

Those Whom God Has Joined TogetherÉ  
Mary LaSala and JoAnne Gentile 

 
Rest Eternal Grant Unto ThemÉ 

Albert deGraffenried 
 

 

 
BOOK OF REMEMBRANCE 

 

 
 

One possible way to honor a loved one is to 
make a donation to the Book of Remem-
brance.  Your loved one’s name will be 
inscribed in this Book, and it may be viewed 
in the beautiful display case in the back of the 
church.   
 

Please indicate on your check that the 
donation goes specifically to the Book of 
Remembrance.  There are envelopes for this 
purpose at the back of the church (or call the 
church office if none are found).  
 

If you have any questions, please feel free to 
contact the church office (621-7925). 
 
 

 

BURNING BOOKS 

 
Our next meeting will be Tuesday, July 15, 7:30 PM, 
at the Hennings in Roslyn Harbor. We will discuss 
Julian Barnes’ “The Sense of an Ending." It is a 
winner of the Booker Prize in 2011, and described by 
the NY Times as "a short book, but not a slight one. 
In it Julian Barnes reveals crystalline truths that have 
taken a lifetime to harden."   
 

Time Out says "Through highly readable pages of 
quipping dialogue, inter-generational misunder-
standing, and sexual insecurity we are introduced to 
the big themes...love and marriage, family and 
friendship, work and death." 
 

If you want to get a head start, for September we will 
read Donna Tartt's "The Goldfinch," a much longer 
selection.  As always, all are welcome, even if you 
have not joined the group before.  
 

Happy Reading! 
 

Jean Henning 



 
 
 

 
 

Your ad could be here… 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

or here… 
 
 

($150 for one year) 
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Trusted By Families For Over 70 Years       

 Personalized Burial & Cremation Services  
                   Pre-Need Arrangements Ð Monuments Ð Tribute  Videos  

Call Us For A Free Funeral Planning Gu ide  

516-621-4545 
75 Mineola Ave. Roslyn Heights, NY 11577  

(Located 6 Blocks North Of LIE Exit 37)  
www.RoslynHeightsFH.com  

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Sunday Services 
10:00 Eucharist with Choir every Sunday 

8:00 & 10:00 Eucharist- 2nd Sunday of month 
 

The Rev. Margaret A. Peckham Clark, Rector 
(516) 621-7925 

 

www.trinityroslyn.org 
 

Martha Regelmann, Organist and Choir Director 
Michael Callahan, Sexton 
Ronit Meyers, Office Mgr. 

 

Office Hours: Mon - Thurs, 10:00-2:00 
(closed Fri) 

 

Vestry 
Wardens:  Tom Cammisa & John Platt 

 

       Alexis Alexander               Kathy Mendall 
       Ken Bongort                     Charlotte Orrantia 
       Michael Callahan           Jeffrey Price 
       Michael Evans                   Sarane Ross 
       Shannon Halbur                    
                    
                                          

 

Hospitality- Maryellen Hansen (516-671-5661) 
  Buildings and Grounds- Karl Hansen (516-671-5661) 

Outreach- Dawn Weill (516-671-5649) 
Finance- Ted Weill (516-671-5649) 

 

Trinity Episcopal Church 
 1579 Northern Boulevard 
 Roslyn, NY 11576 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO BE REMOVED FROM OUR MAILING LIST, PLEASE CALL 
THE CHURCH OFFICE (621-7925) OR SEND AN EMAIL TO:  ruthafick@hotmail.com 

 



FROM THE WARDENS  

 
 
We’re happy to report on the progress of the day 
care center. Trinity parishioner Mike Rodriguez 
drew up architectural plans for the space, which 
will include Penson Hall and the current 
children’s chapel.  Our consultant, Laurie 
Petroski, has marked these up, showing exactly 
where every item (tables, toys, bookcases, etc.) 
will be located in each of the rooms. These are 
now submitted to the state, which will schedule 
an inspection. We don’t know how long it will 
take for that to happen, though most likely 
within a couple of months. 
 
In the meantime, Margreet [last name?], our 
interior designer, will work on turning the plans 
into reality. Obviously, we will need to purchase 
materials and do both construction and plumbing 
work to be prepared when the inspection 
happens. 
 
We have identified three areas, which will require 
oversight: construction (overseen by Tom 
Cammisa, Margreet, Mike Callahan, and Mike 
Rodriguez); marketing (John Platt, Jeff Price, and 
Ruth Fick); and operations (Margo and Laurie). 
Ruth has also agreed to help coordinate our 
efforts. 
 
When will we open? It’s impossible to predict, 
but hopefully this fall. Once we have passed 
inspection and have been licensed, we could in 
theory open our doors the next day. Laurie tells 
us that there is still a big demand for day care, 
and we are working in conjunction with the Co-
op to make sure we mutually benefit from it. 
 
If you would like more information, you are 
welcome to attend the Vestry meeting on June 
18th at 6:45 p.m. Thank you for your support of 
this ambitious, yet essential undertaking. 
 
John Platt 
 

 

 
FYIÉ  

 

We will soon begin to clean out Penson Hall in 
preparation of the next Day Care 
construction/design phase.  All Sunday School 
items have been removed.  The ping pong & 
foosball tables will also be removed shortly. Then 
we will remove any items that might be needed 
for the Day Care. Anything remaining after that 
will either be donated or placed in the 
dumpster. We all thank you for your patience. 
God willing, we expect the construction/design 
phase to begin in earnest by mid/end July. 
 

 
 
 

NEW BIBLE STUDY  
!

!
!

On May 12 Margo began a program of regularly 
offering Bible Study at the Amsterdam at 
Harborside.  Attended by approximately 15 
residents and staff, the first session was fun and 
successful.  This new community study was 
begun at the request of the Amsterdam, and our 
hope is that it will grow into a regular 
relationship between the Amsterdam and our 
Deanery.  A number of the clergy have indicated 
that they would be willing and excited to be 
involved in this mission opportunity, so now 
we’re off and running.  If you are interested in 
helping or participating you could speak to 
Margo or to Isabel Glomb.   
 
Dates for June are still TBD! 
 

(did you catch the typo in the sign above?)!


